
Data Dictionary 

Name DR Type Description Category 

SSL_SCORE Target   

SEX_CODE_CD Categorical 
Subject's Sex as of their 
latest arrest record. 

 

RACE_CODE_CD Categorical 
Subject's Race/Ethnicity as 
of their latest arrest record. 

 

WEAPON_I Categorical 

Is 'Y' if at least one 
Weapon (UUW) Arrest in 
past 10 year. 

 

DRUG_I Categorical 
Is 'Y' if at least one Drug 
Arrest in past 10 years. 

 

AGE_GROUP Categorical 
Subject's Age as of their 
latest arrest record. 

 

AGE_TO Categorical 

If Age is an estimated 
range, this is the upper end 
of that range 

 

STOP_ORDER_NO Numeric 

If an outstanding 
investigative alert exists for 
this subject, this is the 
Investigative Alert 
(previously known as Stop 
Order) number. 

 

PAROLEE_I Categorical 

Is 'Y' if the subject is 
matched with a recent 
Illinois Department of 
Corrections Record 
indicating the subject is 
currently on Parole. 

 

LATEST_DATE Numeric 
Latest date of police 
contact. 

 

LATEST_DIST Numeric 
Police District in which 
latest contact occurred. 

 

MAJORITY_DIST Numeric   

DLST Categorical 

State of issue for Latest of 
entry of Subject's Drivers 
License Number (if any) 
found in any arrest record. 

 



LATEST_DIST_RES Numeric 

District of Residence as of 
the subject's latest arrest 
record. 

 

WEAPONS_ARR_CNT Numeric 
Count of Weapons (UUW) 
Arrests in last 10 years. 

 

LATEST_WEAPON_ARR_DAT
E Numeric 

Date of Latest Weapons 
(UUW) Arrest. 

 

NARCOTICS_ARR_CNT Numeric 
Count of Drug Arrests in 
last 10 years. 

 

LATEST_NARCOTIC_ARR_DA
TE Numeric 

Date of Latest Drug Arrest 
 

 

IDOC_RES_CITY Categorical 

Subject's City of Residence 
as entered on a matching 
Illinois Department of 
Corrections Record. 

 

IDOC_RES_STATE_CODE Categorical 

Subject's State of 
Residence as entered on a 
matching Illinois 
Department of Corrections 
Record. 

 

IDOC_RES_ZIP_CODE Categorical 

Subject's Zip Code of 
Residence as entered on a 
matching Illinois 
Department of Corrections 
Record. 

 

IDOC_CPD_DIST Categorical 

Police District associated 
with Subject's Address of 
Residence as entered on a 
matching Illinois 
Department of Corrections 
Record. 

 

CPD_ARREST_I Numeric 

Is 'Y' if most recent arrest is 
a Chicago Police arrest 
and not a surrounding 
County arrest.  

DOMESTIC_ARR_CNT Numeric 

Count of Domestic 
Violence Arrests in last 10 
years.  

LATEST_DOMESTIC_ARR_DA
TE Numeric 

Date of Latest Domestic 
Violence Arrest .  

AGE_CURR Categorical Subject's Current Age.  



SSL_LAST_PTV_DATE Numeric 

Most recent date that the 
subject was matched with a 
victim or arrest record 
making the subject a 'Party 
to Violence'  

TRAP_STATUS Numeric 

Severity category using the 
old (Pre-2015) Targeted 
Repeat Offender 
Program.(TRAP) criteria.  

STATUS_I Categorical 

Is 'Y' if SSL_SCORE is the 
latest version of the score 
for this subject.  

TRAP_FLAGS Numeric 

One or more police units 
flagged as associated with 
the subject for purposes of 
the Targeted Repeat 
Offender program. 
  

SSL_FLAGS Numeric 

One or more police units 
flagged as associated with 
the subject for purposes of 
the Strategic Subjects List 
program.  

LATITUDE Numeric 

Latitude of Centroid of 
Census Tract of Arrest for 
the Subject's latest arrest 
record.  

LONGITUDE Numeric 

Longitude of Centroid of 
Census Tract of Arrest for 
the Subject's latest arrest 
record.  

CENSUS_TRACT Numeric 

Census Tract of Arrest for 
the Subject's latest arrest 
record.  

COMMUNITY_AREA Categorical 

Community Area of Arrest 
for the Subject's latest 
arrest record.  

LOCATION Categorical 

Centroid of Census Tract of 
Arrest for the Subject's 
latest arrest record.  

 
 


